TO METF 

From: Cyrus Reed, Lone Star Chapter of the Sierra Club

The Sierra Club is supportive of the concepts incorporated in both the Real Time Market Enhancement and Hour-Ahead Market proposals recently submitted to market participants for comment. We would note that the recent Brattle Group Report on Investment Incentives and Resource Adequacy has recommended Real Time Market enhancements such as those incorporated in the paper. 
Real Time market enhancement opportunities supported by the Brattle Group and the Market Enhancement Report include:

· Improve real time unit commitment and dispatch for short notice Resources (e.g. QSGR).

· Incorporate Demand Response (commitment and dispatch) into the Real Time Market.

· Incorporate Energy Storage Resources (commitment and dispatch) into the Real Time Market.

· Co-Optimize Energy and Ancillary Services based on the real time operating conditions. 
Obviously, the last of these areas – co-optimization of energy and ancillary services – is difficult and will require significant changes to existing protocols and processes. Nonetheless, assuming that Texas continues largely with an energy-only market, making sure that ancillary services support, and do not undermine the market are extremely important. Co-optimization is being achieved in other markets. 

We believe that while these market enhancements will take significant resources and time to be implemented, ERCOT can and must move forward so that technologies like demand response and energy storage can be incorporated into our real-time market. This should also lower the amount of ancillary services needed for either adequacy or reliability issues as some demand response services move from ERS, LARS or other services toward participation in the real-time market. 

We are also supportive of the Hour-Ahead Market concept proposed by EDF Trading. We do think that many demand response resources would be more likely to participate in an Hour-Ahead Market than in the real-time market itself, since there would not be performance based requirements. We are also supportive of the idea that ancillary services and the energy market should be co-optimized with the creation of an hour-ahead market by allowing ancillary services procured in the DAM settle in the HAM and those same ancillary services could then be reacquired in the HAM.

We recognize that there will be need to be processes and protocols developed to assure that this co-optimization does not undermine price formation, or allow resources to “game” the system. 

The Lone Star Chapter of the Sierra Club supports moving forward on both the Hour-Ahead Market concept as well as the four major provisions of the Real Time Market Enhancements. We in fact believe that statutory language added to the Utility Code in SB 1125 in 2011 requires ERCOT and its participants to move forward on changes to our market to allow loads to participate in the energy market. Both the Hour-Ahead Market and the Loads in SCED projects are ways to accomplish this statutory obligation. We do believe as we move forward on these new markets, we should co-optimize the use of ancillary and energy markets. 
Sincerely, 

Cyrus Reed

Sierra Club, Lone Star Chapter

Cyrus.reed@sierraclub.org
512-740-4086
